 Natural Sciences Chairs’ Council

October 10, 2011

1:00-2:10 p.m. BI-104 
Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor

Center; Continue the Scherba Lecture Series; Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB; Open the observatory; Expand development activities working on short-term/50th anniversary campaign.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search; Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants; Make plans for CNS Museum; Continue to increase international exchanges; Develop one or more development projects from each department.  

Approval of minutes for September 28, 2011 – Approved as amended
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 

Ted - Peer educators from the Health Center will be going around handing out cards that show where the designated smoking areas are. 


Linda - Plans for observatory opening are underway. They have a Plan A and a Plan B if there is wind. She has completed 6 grant proposals and she would like to help the departments get grants and additional funding.  Chairs were requested to set-up an appointment with her to discuss their development plans and wishes. 


Lory – Rob Carlson was nominated (by Lory) and as the December 2011 commencement mace bearer. 
2. Announcements from Administration
a) CSUSB Open House on October 29, 2011.
b) Murillo Family Observatory ribbon cutting will be held on November 18, 2011 starting at 2:30 p.m. with a private family unveiling of the Pauline and George Murillo Monument and invitation only ribbon cutting ceremony starting at 3:00 p.m.  Night sky viewing will be available that evening.
c) Fall commencement will be on Saturday, December 10, 2011 at 12:45 p.m. Department chairs and faculty attending should arrive in the old gym no later than 11:30 a.m.
d) Steve Hull, Director of Sponsored Programs will coordinate MBA students who will write business plans and advertising materials for instrumentation in the CNS.   The dean strongly encourages participation in the project. 

e) Terri Nelson informed Dave that there are Arabic, Persian, Russian, and Chinese included in STEM and they may help improve the grant application.

f) WRI received $500,695 for WRPI Watershed Management Internship Program in Year 1 for 14 CSU HSIs. This is the first year of a $2M plus grant. 

g) An MOU between WRI and San Bernardino Flood of the aerial photos was signed. Rob Carlson will be working on transferring these to a digital format for the WRI/library.
h) Department Evaluation Committee elections (2nd year FAR due 10/6/11). There is still one department that has not submitted their DEC to Lory.

i) Faculty regalia for commencements – President Karnig desires to increase the attendance of faculty at commencement. There is a possibility of the college office purchasing several regalia packages that faculty may use to attend commencement. 

j) Dr. So will be leading another academic and cultural trip to Korea and Thailand during the winter 2011 break. An on-line application form will be emailed to students later this week.  Priority will be given to students with clinical and teaching interests.

k)  The spring 2012 graduation will include a graduate commencement ceremony, likely to be scheduled midday Saturday.  More information to follow.
Action Items.
a) Minor Cap Proposals – The items below were submitted last year and the chairs discussed this list and agreed that they would like to continue to support these proposals.  All were supported.
1. #74-Geo Pre Lab: Dust Control System= $65K

2. PE 142, 134A,150: Biomechanics Lab-$300K

3. JB-363: AC for HP Computing Facility-$200K

4. #7 & #8 BI & PS Fume Hoods-$200K

5. PS-12,123,124, 128 Lighting of Chalk Boards, $16K


NEW




-Signs for Chemical Sciences Building


-Better Signage for HP, PS Building


-Space approval and design for Kinesiology Pedagogy Laboratory

Discussion Items:
1. Staff  Issues – Time sheets are now in for September. 
2. Scheduling Update – George 
Fall 2011 –Census will be October 12th. Remind students that if they are attending class that they must also be enrolled before census date.
Winter 2012 – priority registration begins on October 31st.

Spring 2011 – Schedule building begins on Monday, October 17th. The materials will be distributed by noon tomorrow.

3. Enrollment and Target – Dean

a. Fall 2011 University, College and Department Enrollments – The dean reported that our college is at 106% of target for the fall and was largest college in FTES.
b. 2011-12 AY Targets – The dean presented a series of sheets and discussed proposed department targets for 2011-12. He also discussed the increased targets we received vs. what he thinks the increase should have been.  Chairs need to complete and turn-in their department’s request for additional classes by Thursday.

4. Budget for 2011-12 – Dean
a. Funding will be provided for extra classes over target. – The dean sent out an enrollment recovery attachment to the chairs this morning for all classes that went over the 1.3% target increase to make enrollment targets.  He would like the enrollment recovery forms sent back to him by Thursday. A discussion followed.
b. Redistribution of faculty lines – Because nursing enrollment is down, and they will continue to decrease their enrollment, the dean will be taking a position from nursing and redistributing the funds amongst the other departments.  Dave went over other graphs that show how tenure track faculty and lecturer positions have decreased since 1994 and that MPP and staff positions have increased.
c. Budget Expenditures – The dean advised the chairs to continue to make responsible budget expenditure decisions for the 2011-12 AY.  No date has been given for the release of roll over funds back to the college.
5. Federal and State Financial Aid Changes – Discussions of new FA rules were discussed using the following scenario. Prorated FA is based on 12 units per quarter 

a. If students take 12 units in the fall, they will receive 100% funding. If students take 11 units in the winter, they will receive 91.6% funding. If students take 13 units in the spring, they will receive 100% funding which means they will receive 97.2% funding for the academic year.
b. 70% pass rate of courses at census – If students drop or fail 30% of their courses at census for the academic year (which for students taking 36 units would be 10.5 units), they would lose financial aid funding for the following AY. There is an appeal process in place.
c. 270-unit cap (50% of 180 units) – Students will not be able to receive financial aid once they have reached 270 units.
6. Scherba Lecture: 
a. Alan Trounson: Stem cell lecture referred by Dr. Bournias-Vardiabasis. The chairs voted to have Dr. Trounson as the next lecturer if available. 

b. Astronaut for NASA may be a future speaker.
7. Near Future Goals

a. Develop Plans for CNS Museum – The dean asked the chairs for list of faculty who would be interested in developing plans for the CNS Museum.
b. Kinesiology Biomechanics Laboratory – The dean asked if there were any plans to look at and evaluate.  Terry said they were on a faculty computer and he would get them if possible.
c. CSE Space – The college will look into getting some space in the CE building.

d. WASC-Senior Exit Interview/Assessment – The dean advised that the departments get ready for next year. He suggested that the departments complete a senior exit interview and /or assessments.
e. RPT Document – The dean believes that departments will be requested to develop department specific RTP documents this year.  He recommended that discussions, especially in the area of professional development, begin this quarter.
f. Increase in Graduate admissions – Graduate admissions are down for the university. The dean asked the status of each department’s graduate program.

8. Construction Projects – George

Observatory – The observatory is pretty much complete. The opening event is scheduled for November 18th.
Nursing laboratory addition – The fire marshal won’t sign off on the building because the sprinklers were not installed according to the original plans. Kaiser is planning a site visit on October 24th.

Unused/Underutilized Space – Let George know if there are any offices or classrooms in your buildings that are not being used at this time.
